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14th Annual Mudslinger Mountain Bike Race

Sunday, April 11th, 1999, Corvallis, Oregon

Land Use Permit Request

Dear Land Owner,

I am writing to request a permit allowing the Corvallis Mountain Bike Club to hold a mountain bike race on Sunday, April 11th, 1999 on the lands in and around McDonald and Dunn Forests northwest of Corvallis, Oregon.  I have included a copy of the athlete's release form all participants will sign in order to compete in the event.  The intent of this form is to protect the land owners, promoters, sponsors and others associated with the race from prosecution by the racers.  I have also included a Standard OBRA (Oregon Bicycle Racing Association) Land Use Permit form and a map of the course.  Please fill it in and return it using the self-addressed stamped envelope.  Please feel free to contact Mike Murray at OBRA, (503) 667-6227 or http://www.obra.org.

Also, I am writing to request permission to improve several selected trails for use during the race.  These improvements will consist of brushing trails and removing debris.  Currently, the CMBC is working with OSU to maintain several trails in the McDonald Forest.  Please contact Dave Lysne of the OSU Recreation Staff @ 737-3562, if you have any questions regarding our work.

The trails to be improved are in and around Dunn forest near the 171 and 2020 roads and on the south side of Forest Peak.  These trails are shown on the map as Quarter Pounder, Tunnel Vision and Shortercut.  For the land owners who control gate access from Maxfield Creek to Forest Peak (Rosboro), from Writsman Creek Rd. (Starker) and from Soap Creek (near Tampico) south towards McDonald Forest (Thompson), we would like to have keys to these gates so they may be opened for volunteer access the week before the race for course clearing and marking.  We would also open the gates on race day to allow racers to ride through rather than around the gates, and to allow volunteers to drive on the courses for aid station and for medical access.  Non-staff vehicles will NOT be allowed on the course at any time before, during or after the event. Gates will be kept open for the shortest duration possible, and, if requested, land owners will be notified whenever we are out on their properties.  Keys will be returned within two weeks of the event allowing the CMBC to clear all trash and course markings associated with the event.

I would like to thank you for your time and encourage you to contact me with any questions.  I can be reached during the day at (541) 715-6880 and in the evening at (541) 754-3752.  

Sincerely,  Jim Fischer, Race Director

 5549 SW Redtop Pl. Corvallis, Oregon 97333 (541) 754-3753 Ph. (541) 766-8403 Fax

http://www.proaxis.com/~fischerj/CMBC/
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